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The City values the attendance of the public at monthly Police Board meetings and the 
opportunity to receive comments and questions concerning police-related matters.  The 
following policy is created to ensure responsiveness to community input received at the 
meetings. 
 

1. Each Police Board public meeting shall be transcribed by a court reporter. The 
transcript of the meeting shall include a complete report of each speaker’s remarks, 
and shall be posted on the Police Board website. 
  

2. Within seven business days of the public meeting, the Executive Director of the 
Police Board shall review the transcript of the meeting, classify the community 
input received, and direct the community input to the appropriate responding 
agency (Police Department, Civilian Office of Police Accountability, Police Board, 
Deputy Inspector General for Public Safety, and/or any other appropriate agency). 
 

3. Each responding agency shall make best efforts2 to respond fully to the community 
input. 
 

4. Within ten business days of receiving the community input from the Executive 
Director of the Police Board, each responding agency shall provide the Executive 
Director with a written report documenting its response to the community input to 
date.  The Executive Director of the Police Board shall track all community input 
and responses. 
 

5. The Executive Director of the Police Board shall post on the Police Board website 
prior to the next public meeting: (a) a report of the tracking of community input 
and responses (if no response is received, this will be noted on the report), and (b) 
each responding agency’s written report of its response to the community input.   

 

                                                        
1 This policy is created to fulfill the requirements of Paragraph No. 538 of the Consent Decree entered in 
Illinois v. Chicago: 
 

538. Within 90 days of the Effective Date, the City will create a policy for collecting, documenting, 
classifying, tracking, and responding to community input received during the Police Board’s regular 
community meetings. The policy will outline the methods for: (a) directing community input to the 
appropriate responding entity, agency, or office; and (b) documenting and making public, all responses to 
community input. 

2 As defined in Paragraph No. 729 of the Consent Decree, “‘Best efforts’ require a party, in good faith, to take 
all reasonable steps to achieve the stated objective.” (Footnote added on October 18, 2019) 


